
THE MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE MEETING OF NEYLAND CRICKET 
CLUB HELD IN COMMITTEE ROOM OF THE ATLETIC CLUB ON 

THURSDAY 11TH OCTOBER 2007.

Present:  J P Edwards
               A Hansen
               A Miller
               M J Rees

Apologies: R Bellerby, M C Jones & P Miller  
                  

Minutes
 

The Minutes of the Committee meeting held on Thursday 13th September 2007 were read, 
confirmed and signed as a true record.

Matters Arising

1 The Club’s Community Chest Application was due to be considered at the Community 

Chest Panel meeting on 4th October 2007.

Financial Report

Information relating to club finances will not be available online. Members with any 
queries relating to this section should contact the club treasurer directly. 
Please see the Management Committee section of this website. 

Ground & Maintenance

1 Weed killer – although weed killer had been applied to the grounds it appeared to be 
having only a limited effect in that it appeared that some weeds were immune to the 
treatment. Discussion took place with regard to whether further application should take 
place in April 2008 – position to be reviewed.
2 Outdoor Nets – mat had still to be removed
3 Boundary Rope – this too needed to be removed as it was hampering the mowing of the 
field.

Correspondence 

1 Correspondence had been received from the County Club inviting Club representatives to 



attend the County Club’s 60th Anniversary Annual dinner and Dance at the Cleddau 
Bridge Hotel on Friday 26th October 2007
2 Correspondence had been received from the Cricket Board of Wales in relation to Coach 
Education and in particular to two special skills workshops due to be held at Tenby Leisure 

Centre on Sunday 13th January 2008.

Athletic Club Development

At a recent meeting of the Development Sub-group it had been suggested that one means of 
resolving the Cricket Club’s concerns at the location of the dressing room would be to 
move one of the proposed bars upstairs. This proposal was however not to the liking of the 
franchisees accordingly the topic appeared still open to debate.
Otherwise the optimistic note struck in the minutes of the September meeting to the effect 
that the purchase of the land necessary to allow the project to proceed in its envisaged form 
was close to completion appeared to have been misplaced in that there had been no further 
news in this regard since the September meeting.

Club Accreditation

This did appear to be progressing thanks to the good offices of Andrew & Paul Miller.
1 Evidence File to be completed and submitted by December
2 Paul Miller and Martyn Rees to liaise with regard to the required amendments to the Club 
constitution in anticipation of the AGM in December
3 Andrew Miller & Paul Miller to liaise with Robert Bellerby in relation to the Club’s 
“wish list” for equipment/machinery although a roller appeared a priority.

Club Welfare Officer’s Report

In the absence of Martin Jones no report was available. 

AOB  
1 Armistice Sunday Wreath Laying – it was agreed that Brian Phelan should be asked to 
represent the Club.

There being No Further Business the meeting was declared closed after confirming the date 

of the next meeting for Thursday 8th November 2007.


